

- DIARY DATES

18 March 2017

Mt Marshall & Districts Show

21 March 2017

Recycling Collection

21 March 2017

Ordinary Meeting of Council @ 3pm in Council Chambers

- COUNCILLORS

Cr Rachel Kirby

President

P: 08 9686 1160

E: crkirby@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Stuart Faulkner

Deputy President

P: 08 9686 1050

E: crfaulkner@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Tony Sachse

P: 08 9685 1257

E: crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Nick Gillett

P: 08 9686 2007

E: crgillett@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Helen Shemeld

P: 08 9686 1054

E: crshemeld@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr John Beagley

P: 08 9685 1247

E: crbeagley@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Cr Callum Lumsden

P: 08 9686 1100

E: crlumsden@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Shire of Mt Marshall

— THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE —

6 March 2017

2017/2018 BUDGET REQUESTS



The Shire of Mt Marshall will soon be commencing its budgeting process. As part of this process we are asking the community to send in their budget submissions for the 2017/18 financial year.

Submissions must be received by 5pm, 28
April 2017 to be considered for inclusion in the Budget. Please make sure your submission includes detailed information which may include the reason

for the submission, the benefit, written quotes, estimates and photos if appropriate.

Submissions may be either posted or delivered to the shire offices. Emails to ceo@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au will also be accepted.

A FUNDRAISING OPPORTUNITY FOR LOCAL CLUBS OR GROUPS or ARE YOU INTERESTED IN MAKING SOME EXTRA CASH?

The Shire of Mt Marshall is seeking expressions of interest from clubs, groups or individuals to complete the task of gutter cleaning on the Shire's buildings and housing stocks.

The fee can be negotiated and the program can be carried out over the next couple of months.

If you or your club are interested, please contact Morgann Tranter on 9685 1202 or cso@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au for more details.

CONTACT US









80 Monger Street, Bencubbin WA 6477 | Phone: 08 9685 1202 | Fax: 08 9685 1299 Email: admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au | www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au



Shire of Mt Marshall

— THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE —

BUSHFIRE INFORMATION

Shire of Mt Marshall Bush Fire Act 1954

Restricted Burning Time

All burning is **Restricted** in the Shire of Mt Marshall from **Wednesday 1 February 2017 to Wednesday 15 March 2017.** During this time a Permit to Burn is required.

Farmers are advised that Permits will only be issued on a daily basis and are reminded that certain conditions are endorsed on the Permit.

One important condition is that burning cannot be carried out on the day if a Very High, Extreme or above Fire Danger has been issued by the Bureau of Meteorology.

Please check BOM website for further information or contact your nearest Bush Fire Control Officer.

Permits can be issued by Jack Walker at the Shire office and permit holders are also reminded to read the "Obligations of the permit holder" prior to burning.

BURNING OF GARDEN REFUSE AND RUBBISH

Garden refuse and rubbish may be burnt at any time, day or night, in a properly constructed incinerator designed to prevent the escape of sparks or burning material. Garden refuse and rubbish burnt on the ground may be burnt only between the hours of 6 o'clock in the evening and 11 o'clock of the same day and must be completely extinguished no later than midnight on that day.

If you are considering burning garden refuse please ensure that you do not leave the fire unattended and have running water available.

During this period there are still **Extreme** weather conditions and care should be taken before considering any burning.

If you require any further information please contact the Shire Office or your local Bush Fire Control Officer.

Jack Walker Regulatory Officer





Shire of Mt Marshall

— THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE —

VEHICLE CONCESSION CUTS TO LOCAL GOVERNMENTS

The State Government's decision to cut vehicle licence concessions for Local Governments will cost the sector up to an additional \$10 million per annum.

These cuts will affect all WA Local Governments, not just on their vehicle



registrations each year but also on State stamp duty charges as vehicles are replaced over time.

With Local Governments' limited means to raise revenue, this additional cost they are now required to pay the State will have to be funded either through significant budget reductions most likely leading to reduced services, or raised rates to meet the revenue shortfall.

This is another example of cost shifting from State to Local Government as an easy fix to the State's dire financial situation rather than redressing overspend or achieving genuine savings.

The Shire of Mt Marshall has joined the campaign to have this decision reversed immediately in light of the impact it will have on all Local Governments and their communities and we welcome community members to approach their State election candidates regarding this issue.

PUBLIC NOTICE LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1995

The Council of the Shire of Mt Marshall resolved on 14 February 2017 that it proposes to make the following local law:

Shire of Mt Marshall Extractive Industries Local Law 2017

Purpose: to prohibit the carrying on of an extractive industry unless by authority of a licence issued by the local government, regulate the carrying on of the extractive industry in order to minimise damage to the environment, roads and other peoples' health and property, and provide for the restoration and reinstatement of any excavation site.

Effect: is that any person wanting to carry on an extractive industry will need to be licensed and will need to comply with the provisions of the local law.

A copy of the proposed local law may be inspected at or obtained from the Shire of Mt Marshall administration office located at 80 Monger Street, Bencubbin between 9.00am and 4.00pm, Monday to Friday.

Written or emailed submissions about the proposed local law may be made to the Chief Executive Officer, Shire of Mt Marshall, PO Box 20, Bencubbin WA 6477 or ceo@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au . Submissions will be received up to and including Tuesday 11 April 2017 at 4.00pm.

Mr J Nuttall
Chief Executive Officer



Shire of Mt Marshall

— THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE —

SALE OF PROPERTY BY TENDER Tender – MM02.16/17

In accordance with section 3.58 of the Local Government Act 1995 tenders are called for the purchase of Lot 168 Collins Street, Bencubbin.

Tenders closing at 4pm on Monday 3 April 2017 are to be submitted in a sealed envelope clearly marked 'Tender MM02.16/17'. Tenders may be deposited in the Tender Box situated in the foyer of the Shire Office, Monger Street, Bencubbin, or posted to be received by the due date, to the Shire of Mt Marshall, PO Box 20, Bencubbin WA 6477. Tenders will not be accepted via fax or email.

Tenders received after the closing time/date, will not be considered. The highest or any tender will not necessarily be accepted. Canvassing of Councillors or staff will disqualify.

Any questions are to be submitted in writing and written responses will be provided as well as being published on our website. An inspection of the property can be arranged by contacting Morgann

Tranter in the Shire office.

John Nuttall
Chief Executive Officer



